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Church is meant to be more than a spectator sport. It is not
about showing up on Sunday morning, enduring the service,
tossing a buck into the offering basket, and heading out the
door with a sigh of relief that we have done our duty. It is
about being part of a family where people are living out
authentic relationships with God, helping each other grow,
and serving Christ as we work in the world glorifying God.

CONNECT

Connecting is all about relationships . . . with God and one
another. We connect with God through reading his Word,
learning about Him, growing in our obedience to Him, and
having an ongoing conversation with him through prayer.
We also want to connect with one another as we live out
our faith day by day. No one should be expected to navigate
life alone. We all need relationships where we can give and
receive help, support, direction, and love. We are invited
into community so that together we become more deeply
connected to God’s grace.

GROW

As you grow in your relationship with God, as your life is
more deeply shaped by Christ’s love, you will need fellowship
with your sisters and brothers in Christ, to encourage you
and help you persevere. These connections are made, and
grow stronger, as you become involved in our worship life,
participate in various small groups or activities, and offer
yourself in service to others. To help you grow, we keep
working toward offering a variety of ministries: Children’s
Ministry, Sunday School, Nursery Care, Youth Ministry,
Women’s Ministry, Bible Studies, Prayer Group, Spiritual
Journey Group, Advocacy Group etc. always looking for new
ways to grow deeper in faith.

SERVE

Following Christ is more than connecting and growing, it is
about putting that faith into practice in service to others.
Every step along the way we are creating disciples who also
connect, grow, and serve. Here at Trinity we believe we are
called to reach out to our church family, our community, and
the world with the love of Christ in very real and practical
ways. We should be ready to demonstrate God’s love for
others through compassion and acts of service... in our
neighborhoods, our workplace, reaching out in our
community (Local Missions), and keeping a global perspective
(Global Missions). These tangible expressions of God’s love

are seen in those who roll up their sleeves and serve. It
becomes part of our congregational DNA.

If someone were to ask me of my talk about the future of our
church, | think | would refer them to these three simple words
“CONNECT, GROW and SERVE” that form the basis for our
mission going forward in 2017 and beyond. They are simple
enough that every person, including our children, can use them
to describe their church as well their part in the ongoing work
of the God’s kingdom today.

As we look forward in 2017 let's continue to explore
how our life of faith is reflected in love every day.
Here are some examples of how that can happen...

1 Plans are just beginning with regard to developing a
relationship with ILAG (Iglesia Luterana Agustina de
Guatemala) in 2018 to deepen our global partnership and
get more deeply connected. A mission trip could be in the
works for some time in 2018. Is God calling you to
connect, grow or serve through this ministry
opportunity?

1 On the second Sunday of each month we have 2™ Sunday
Offerings that enable us to learn about new opportunities
to support various ministries where we can consider how
faith in Christ calls us to CGS. (You guessed it ... connect,
grow and serve.)

1 We will be engaged in the continuing process of Mission
Renewal, working with the entire congregation to shape,
clarify and re-focus our sense of mission and vision in the
world. This can only happen as we discover how much
our lives are better and our ministry stronger and more
life giving as we come together in community. How about
planning for a congregational visioning retreat in order to
explore more deeply what connect, grow and serve
should look like?

1 Our Lenten Theme for 2018 will invite us to grow deeper
in faith by understanding more and more how much God
loves us and calls us in faith to Connect, Grow and Serve.

In the coming year | hope we will all listen intently for God’s
voice and look for needs within our own lives, in our families, in
our neighborhoods and communities. These are the places that
God calls us to become involved in something that changes our
world. Let’s work together to be a Community of Faith where
everyone is being transformed as we connect, grow and serve!

“Excited to explore faith in all its facets with each of you!”
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http://rivervalleycc.org/childrens-ministry/
http://rivervalleycc.org/childrens-ministry/
http://rivervalleycc.org/student-ministries/
http://rivervalleycc.org/student-ministries/
http://rivervalleycc.org/womens-ministry/
http://rivervalleycc.org/local-missions/
http://rivervalleycc.org/global-missions/
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SOCIAL DINNER GROUP DAY CAMP COUNSELOR TRAINING/SETUP
| POTLUCK { Thursday, June 8 at 6:30 p.m.
Sunday, June 4 J OR
5:30 p.m. 5 A .
Trinity’s Fellowship Hall Sl Sundgli;'nJ:n"i: 17 at 12:00 noon

Please bring a dish to share. No RSVP necessary.
ALL Trinity friends are WELCOME, not just

Social Dinner Group Members!
For 7th - 12th graders:

Sponsored by YOWSA — area youth directors

“ABOUT A 5K” FUN RUN / WALK VALLEYFAR!

Saturday, June 10 arus / Thursday, June 8
from 8:30 a.m. — 10:00 p.m.

RUN
$35 and slip due A.S.A.P.!

8:00 — 8:45 a.m. Registration
9:00 a.m. “About a 5K” Run/Walk

Entry Fee: $20 received by June 5.
$25 day of registration

M CHURCH SOFTBALL LEAGUE

Registration forms available in Fellowship Hall or online at s,
WWW.trinityIindStrom.()rg. Workcamp fundraiser! - We are Co-ed’ for those 14 years and older.
We play at Ki Chi Saga Park, on Tuesdays, double
headers at 6:30 and 7:30 p.m. Want to play? Call Dean at

651-583-3440 or the church office at 257-5129 x23 to

SCHOOL-AGE DAYCAMP:

sign up.
\ u ’ June 6 Field #1
cCritter Camp! e 3 7
20 |
June 12-16 e i
9:00 am — 2:00 pm Ty 11 e
for current Kindergartners through Sth graders July 18 #2
. ) July 25 #3
$35 includes T-shirt Ty 29 o ——

Do not let finances stop your children from attending.
See Sherry for scholarship information.

Come and CHEER US ON!

We would like to provide a quality program again this

year, BUT WE NEED YOUR HELP. You'll be blessed HAPPY FATHER'S DAY
with a wonderful feeling of helping your church and
community. And, as always, please remember to keep us in
your prayers.

to all the wonderful dads, grandfathers,
uncles and special men of Trinity!

Registration form inclu ded in

Witness and Outreach will serve

~ this issue of the Chimes,
DUE BY JUNE 7 ROOT BiER FLOATS font everyone
etween services on:

Father's Day, Sunday June 18.

Make a difference!

CRITTER Be a day camp volunteer.
CAMP! We need | MANY ADULTS |in
order to have a successful camp. Summer OFFICE HOURS:
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

closed during the noon hour until 1:15 p.m.

Contact Sherry at 257-5129 x27 or
sherry@trinitylindstrom.org TODAY!



mailto:sherry@trinitylindstrom.org

WORKCAMP UPDATE

So far, we have 28 youth and 7 adults who
are making plans to go to Workcamp in
MONTANA to repair homes and share the
Gospel of God’s love.

We are asking for your continued prayers and support.
Your prayers are vital to this mission trip. Please pray for
our Workcampers, the residents, and our travel to, from,
and within Montana.

This trip teaches us about more than repairing homes. It
teaches us about accepting others as Jesus did, sharing His
love, and serving in His name. Thanks for your daily
prayers! If you'd like to help out more, please consider
giving a special gift.

The FUNERAL LUNCH TEAM

is seeking additional members to help in any or all of the
funeral lunch functions which include: planning, grocery
shopping, table set up, food preparation, serving and clean up.
Women and men are welcome. This is a very rewarding
experience. You provide comfort and support through food
and fellowship for a grieving family after the service of a loved
one. If you are interested or have questions, please contact
Bunny Lumby at 651-257-9686 or LaVonne Ludke at 651-
257-1804. Thank you for considering this ministry at Trinity.

THANK YOUSs to Trinity are placed on the bulletin
board at church. Be sure to stop by and read them.
This month, we’ve received thank you’s from:

U Carrie Holmquist to Altar Guild for lovely plant.

U Shirley Severin to Altar Guild for flowers and cards.

U Gene & Mary Hagglund to Trinity Youth for their

inspiring musical held at both services on April 23.

Pat Moody to Altar Guild for Easter plant.

U Chuck & Karen Johnson to Altar Guild for Easter plant
and cards and well wishes. Also to David Johnson for visits.

U Lakeview Apartment resident to Trinity for

opportunity to attend the POPS Concert and to the van
driver.

U Hosanna Lutheran in Forest Lake to Trinity for helping
with the Feed My Starving Children MobilePack.
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CIRCLE MEETINGS

Eve Circle will not meet in June

Sarah Circle  Thurs., June 8 [:00 p.m. at church
Margueritte Malcomson, host

Ruth Circle Wed., June 21 [2:30 p.m. at church

POTLUCK

COUNCIL CORNER by Ross Peterson

The first time | was asked to serve on Church Council, |
found more reasons than | could count not to take on the
job. | was too busy with work, | was dealing with issues

with a iarent ina nursini home, we were assistini in the




